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FALKLANDS MILLIONS
WASTE AWAY

Just about evervone has said it: the Falkland Islanders,
the European Parliament, Sir Rex Hunt, the
conservationists, the commercial fisheries in Britain, the
Polish trawlermen, the South West Atlantic Group, the
U.K. Falkland Islands Parliamentry Group. We ourselves,
the Falkland Islands Association and the Falkland Islands
Committee, have been saying it continually for a long time.
The British Government should declare a 200 mile fishing
zone around the Falkland Islands and the Dependencies
without delay. Just about everyone suid it — that is except
tor the Foreign and Commonwealth Office, in whose hands
the matter languishes, whilst they now “explore possible
ways to establish a multilaterally based conservation and
management regime”’

I'he importance of this was emphasised recently by the
Chief Executive, Mr. David Taylor, wha stated “Nothing,
not even including the miraculous airport at Mount
Pleasant, could be more beneficial to the Islands than the
creation of this zone"”,

In his final speech to Legistative Council, Sir Rex Hunt
said that he had made it abundantly clear to the Foreign
and Commonwealth Office that the Islanders would like to
contribute to the defence costs of the Falklands, but the
only way to do this is by raising revenue from offshore oil
and fishing. A year ago the annual revenue to be gained by
the Falklands from licensing fishing was estimated at £10m;
it now seems that this was a gross underestimate, and the
figure should be in the area of £20m per annum. The British
Government, presently  scraping money from any
Department it can. has here a source of revenue from
which not one penny is being collected

Many of the problems posed by the Foreign Office are

exageerated and dlusory: a Falklands ‘Protection Zone
exists and is continually patrolied by the Roval Navy,
positively wdentifying the mainly large deep sea fishing
vessels from such countries as Poland, Japan, Russia.
Korea, Bulgana, Spain and ltaly. Surveillance is also
regularly carmied out from the air by helicopters and planes
who photograph these vessels daily. Thus the machinery
and the hardware exist now on site, but even so fishing
zones are usually self-policing, and Eastern Block
countries rarcly infringe the fishing rules, since the
withdrawal of a licence means the recall of the vessel and
subsequent loss of freedom for the skipper and crew. A
multilaterally controlied zone rather than a umlateral onc
just complicates the issue, creating more problems and
delaying positive action

The Hull based firm with & vast knowledge of
mternational fishing, J. Marr & Sons, reported in The
limes in June that they have first hand knowledge that
greatly increased fishing is to take place around the
Falklands next year, and some countries are specifically
building boats to prosecute this, But for how long will the
Foreign Office drag its heels making its enquiries — and
will it then be too Iate again? As Councillor John Cheek
said, “We only have a limited patience”, and Councillor
Tony Blake predicted, "By the time the Foreign Office get
this sarted out, there will be no fish left there!™

Indecd time s passing by fast and already we are
approaching the southern summer. If the British
Government has still not done something by November,
then virtually vet another season of squid fishing will have
passed by uncontrolled, and by then it may well be all too
fate. What an appalling waste! RNS
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THE AIRPORT
“AMAZING! THAT’S THE ONLY WAY TO DESCRIBE IT”

As widely reported in the world press, Mount Pleasant
Airport was officially opened by His Royal Highness
Prince Andrew on Sunday 12th May in front of fifty VIPs,
flown in specially from England on the inaugural TriStar
flight, and a crowd of 1.0 Falkland Islanders and 2,000
construction works, assembled in the enormous TriStar
hangar
INCREDIBLE FEAT OF ENGINEERING

Asked for his opinion of the Airport by Patrick Wats
on  Falkland Islands radio, Prince Andrew replied,
“Amazing! That's the only way to describe it really”
Commenting that probably it would take four or five yvears
1o build such an airport in the United Kingdom or Europe,
Prince Andrew continued, “To get this Airport operational
and ready to go in ¢ighteen months 1s amazing — an
incredible feat of engineering ™,

FULL PROGRAMME OF CIVIL EVENTS

Prince Andrew also performed a number of other civil
ceremonies during that momentous weekend. He said that
when the invitation came to open the Airport, he had
offered himself to do anything else within reason requested
of him in the Falklands, Sir Rex Hunt came up with some
ideas. and he was more than happy to unveil the plaque at
the start of the building of the new hospital, officially open
the new School Hostel in Stanley and to commission the
Woollen Mill at Fox Bay East

WONDER OF THE WORLD

By February 1986 the whole Airport complex will have
been completed, said Mr. lan Gow, who is the
Government  Minister responsible for the Property
Services Agency. And the final word from Mr, Gow,
“Mount Pleasant Airport is one of the Wonders of the
World — that is not an exaggeration. It is a remarkable
feat™

TASK FORCE MEMORIAL
UNVEILED IN ST. PAUL’S

Ouuaside St Pawl's Cathedral after the Dedication Service
Left to right: Gordon Jewkes, Eric Ogden, Sukey Cameron,

Alan Mills

On the morming of 14th June, the third anniversary of
the liberation of the Falkland Islands, Her Majesty The
Queen unveiled a memonal plaque in St. Paul’s Cathedral.
in honour of the South Atlantic Task Force and in
rememberance of those who lost their lives. The
Association was represented by our Chairman, Mr. Eric
Ogden,

SELF SUFFICIENCY COIN FOR
BILL HUNTER CHRISTIE

Al the start of the first Annual General Meeting of the
new Falkiand Islands Association held in London on 15th
June, the Chairman, Mr. Eric Ogden, handed a surprise
award to Mr. Christie. The award, a Falkland Islands Self
Sufficiency Commemorative Coin, was presented on
behalf of the Committee and members of the locally based
Stanley Branch of the Falkland Islands Association, as a
token of their gratitude for Mr, Christic’s years of
unstinting support, dedication and devotion to the cause of
the people of the Falkland Islands. Mr. Christie retired as
Chairman of the Association last January

David Tavior, (photo: Eric Ogden

N

PRESENTATIONS TO

ADRIAN MONK AND BILL HUNTER

CHRISTIE AT LINCOLNS INN

Familiar faces of some of those arriving for the
Lincoln's Inn Reception
(photo: R. N. Spafford)
One of the highlights of the annual Falkland Islands
Reception this year was the presentation of inscribed silver

rose bowls to Mr. Adrian Monk and Mr. Bill Hunter
Chnistie. The presentations were made in the Great Hall,
Lincolns Inn by Mr, David Tavlor, Chief Executive of the
Falkland Islands, on behall of the Falkland Islands
Governement to mark the respective retirements of Mr.
Monk, who was the Falkland Islands Government
Representative in London until June 1984, and Mr
Christie, who retired as Chairman of the Falkland Islands
Association in January of this year,

The Reception, held on 14th June, was organised by
the Falkiand Islands Government Office this year for the
first ime and attracted & number of Falkland Islanders
home on leave. Among the politicians attending was Mr.
Timothy Renton, the Minister at the Foreign &
Commonwealth Office with special responsibility for the
Falkland Islands.
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‘THE ISLANDERS ARE IN GOOD HEART AND SPIRITS’
ERIC OGDEN, OUR CHAIRMAN, VISITS THE FALKLANDS

The Opening of Mount Pleasant Airport on Sunday [2th May provided an opportunity for the Foreign & Commonwealth
Office to invite our Chairman, Eric Ogden, 1o visit the Falklands for the ceremony.

In company with other VIPs Eric Ogden flew south on
RAF TriStar Flight 3759, leaving Brize Norton on the
evening of 1 Ith May. Seizing the opportunity 10 take out to
the Islands copies of the May issue of this Newsletter,
weighing some fifty pounds, he was also able 1o use the
chance to hand out copies to passengers on the plane
together with some background briefs on the Association,

VIP ISLANDERS

When the TriStar landed at Mount Pleasant at 10
a.m. on Sunday 12th, there were probably twice as many
people present on the hangar apron as there were in the
whole of the Falkland Islands when Mr, Ogden made his
first visit in 1981 with Michael Shersby. Typically Eric
dodged the Visiting VIPs stand beside the rostrum and
joined the ‘real” VIPs, the Islanders, for the arrival of
H.R.H. Prince Andrew and the opening ceremonies. Eric
also chose to miss the official Lunch in favour of spending
more time touring the Islanders exhibition stands at the
Aarport and to meet old friends.

FOX BAY VILLAGE

Monday morning saw Eric Ogden flving out to Fox
Bay Village in company with Lord Shackleton, Jack
Haywird, Ted Needham and Sir Alan Veale, Chairman of
GEC Power Transformers, Their main objectives were, of
course, 10 view the Wool Mill and the inshore fishing
project with the Grimsby trawler, Coastal Pioneer
PACKED MEETING

That evening perhaps the most valuable event of our
Chairman’s visit took place when he met the Falkland
Islanders at a specially called Open Public Meeting held ut
Sp.m.in the Town Hall in Stanley

With the hall packed to capacity and with people
standing round the sides and at the back. Eric spoke for
fifteen minutes, telling the Islanders about the revitalised
cforts in the United Kingdom of their supporters, and
asking for renewed backing for the Local Committee in
Stanley. The questions and comments came flooding in
from the auwdience. covering some seventeen differem
subjects. The hall had been baoked for an hour. but it was
notuntl 10 p.m. that Mr, Joe King was able to rise to thank
all those attending, and the Islanders then responded in
pood voice,

BETTER THAN A WELSH CHOIR

“It seemed right that we should close on the right

PP N R R
Islanders greet the V.I.P, Plane (photo: Eric Ogden)
note”, said Eric Ogden. At the Airport the National
Anthem had been played, but no one sang! So now they
sang the National Anthem together in good heart and good
voice — better than any Welsh Choir, “We sang, sending
the message to Her Majesty that we are all her loyal British
subjects”, said Enc, “and so loudly that even George
Foulkes up at Government House could hear us, so that
perhaps he too would get the message!™

THEY ALL THANKED US

Mr. Ogden then went to the back of the hall, shook
hands with all the men and kissed nearly all the ladies
between 17 and 70, thanking them all for their presence
that evening. Without exception, they all thanked and
praised the Falkland Islands Association and Falkland
Islands Committee for all we had done and were doing on
their behalf. The meeting had been bigger and better than
anything we had dared hope for,

This was a Meeting of the ordinary people of Stanley
and Camp: the real people of the Falklands, not the Great
and the Good, the Ministers and the Mighty. The people
who came were those who have a real and very personal
stake in the Istands: the *Salt of the Earth’

PUBLIC CONFIRMATION OF SUPPORT

Mr. Ogden’s short visit ended on Tuesday 14th May,
when the TriStar took off again for Ascension and Brize
Norton at midday. On his return Eric Ogden was able to
repart with satisfaction of the appreciation and very full
support that the ordinary people of the Islands give to the
Falkland Islands Committee and the Falkland [slands
Assoctation in Great Britain. “Our friends in the Falklands
are in good heart and spirits”

UK COMMITTEE MEET
MR. JEWKES

I'he United Kingdom Falkland Islands Committee
held an informal reception on Yth July for the Governor
designate of the Islands, Mr. Gordon Jewkes. and his wife
at the home of Mr, Robert Elgood.

In welcoming Mr. Jewkes and wishing him well in his
new sppointment, Mr, Ernc Ogden, the Chairman of the
Committee. stated that all those present, who included not
only members of the UKFIC and the Falkland Islands
Association, but also representatives of the South West
Atlantic Group, two former Governors and the Falkland
Islands Government Representative. were friends and
supporters of the Islands and their people.

Mr. Jewkes responded by affirming his support for the
policy of H.M. Government i relation to the Islands. He
added that Sir Rex Hunt would be difficult to follow but
that he was a different person and would naturally follow
his own style,

In & charming short address, Mrs. Jewkes sand that she
was looking forward to going to the Falkland Island with
her husband.

WELCOME JACK HAYWARD

We are very pleased and very proud to announce that
Mr. Jack Hayward has readily agreed to become a Vice-
President of the Falkland Islands Association. He has
confirmed his continuing interest and support for the hopes
and aspirations of the Falkland Isianders
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FILMING IN CALBOURNE AND ON FURZEY

Cindy Buxton and Annie Price report that this time it is red squirrels and not penguins that they are filming.

Cindy Buxton and Annie Price

(photo: Survival Anglia Lid.)

Well, we are off again. This time Annie and I are no
further than 100 miles from London, although we feel as
though we are much further away,

We are on the Isle of Wight, having rented a tiny
cottage in o small, sleepy village called Calbourne, and
making a new [ilm all about the British red squirrel. This is
my fifteenth year of making wildlife films, and the first time
I have ever filmed in the UK

Both Annic and | are greatly looking forward to
making this film. Itis quite different from anything we have
done before, and the challenge s very welcome. The
squirrels are fairly timid little creatures so to start with,
having found a beautiful wood with lots of red squirrels in
it, we have set up traps daily and soon we shall start to catch
them. Once caught, a small radio collar will be fitted and
we shall monitor the squirrels to find out which dreys they
are using and their territories. Next hides will be put up in
the most productive places, the squirrels recaught and the
radio collars taken off. The filming will then start.

So. as vou can see, a lot of preparatory work has 1o be
done before the film can really get going. I all goes well
and we are very patient, we should end up with a really
dehightful film on the little creatures,

King Penguins, South Georgia 1981/82

(photo: Annie Price)

FURZEY ISLAND

Another film we are doing at the same time is on
Furzey Island. Furzey isonly 31 acres in size and sits night in
the middie of Poole Harbour, Dorset, This island, up until
cighteen months ago, was privately owned and beautifully
kept. There is the main house with two cottages nearby,
and gardens of very old rhododendron bushes and pine
trees, | first became interested in Furzey because it has red
squirrels living on it. BP has now bought the island because
there is o1l under Poole Harbour. The Dorset County
Council finally gave the ‘go-ahead’ on 12th April, 1985_and
in June BP started the Furzey project. Sadly many of the
old rhododendron bushes and pine trees will have to go. to
make way for the two intended oil wells

It is estimated that Furzey will produce about 55
thousand tons of oil per week for the next twenty vears

I would hike to make it quite clear that | am not going
to make an anti-BP film — far from it. It will be a film about
what has to be done to the environment (o0 meet the
demands of all of us: that includes you and me! [tis not BP's
fault, it s our fault that Furzey is going to change — we
demand the petrol for our cars! BP promise that, once the
oil 1s exhausted, all the concrete platforms, the two oil wells
and anything clse that they build will be totally demolished,
and all the rhododendron bushes and pine trees will be
replanted. We may never see Furzey Island in the condition
that it is today, but, hopefully. our children or grand-
children will,

All being well, the squirrel film will be complete by the
end of this vear. The Furzey island Alm will take longer.
After that, who knows, maybe we shall go 1o New Zealand.
We are certainly looking in that direction.

TO OUR FRIENDS IN THE FALKLANDS, we say: we hope you are all well, and we long for the day when we ¢an both
join you all again, We still remember you frequently and with much affection. Those really were the good old days.
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S.S. GREAT BRITAIN LOOKING GOOD

J. PAUL GETTY JNR. DONATES £130,000 THEN £1,000,000 IS DONATED

Falkland Islanders would hardly recognise the S.S. Grear
Britain, now fifteen years after she was brought back 1o
Bristol from Sparrow Cove. with five of her six masts in
place and looking very smart, The sixth mast is all ready for
stepping. but this has had to be postponed until the engine
has been installed.

We thought that the news at the Annual General
Meeting of the Project. held on 24th April, 1985, was
exciting enough. when it was announced that, following
H.R.H. Prince Andrew’s broadcast appeal some months
ago, Mr, J. Paul Getty Jnr. had donated £130,000 to the
project. This had permitted e¢normous progress on
restoration during last year. meaning that several tasks
could be carried out simultaneously, instead of one job
being done at a time as in the past. This, however, seemed
small fry when last month it was announced that Mr. Jack
Haywird and Mr, J. Paul Getty Jnr. has between them
donated a further £1m to the project. Mr, Hayward told the
Newslewer that he had challenged Mr. Getty to make a
further donation, which Mr. Hayward promised to equal;
so each has now provided £500,000, which will be enough
to ensure completion of the restoration of the old ship
within five vears,

THE QUEENS VISIT
The ship was visited by her Majesty The Queen and

- (photo: 5.5. Great Britain project)
the Duke of Edinburgh on the afternoon of 26th July. when
The Queen opened the new Maritime Heritage Centre in
Bristol. There were a number of Falkland Islands
supporters present including Sir Cosmo and Lady Haskard,
Sir Peter and Lady Scort and Mr. & Mrs. Jack Hayward.
The Association’s Membership Secretary and the Editor of
the Newsletter were also privileged to be present

Apparently Her Majesty had specifically asked 1o visit the
S.S. Great Britain during her visit to Bristol, and no doubt
this had been prompted by Prince Andrew who is the
Patron of the 8.8, Grear Britain Project. According to the
BBC Report on the Royal Visit, The Queen and the Duke
of Edinburgh searched through the Visitors Book at the
ship for names connected with the Falkland Islands.

LORD SHACKLETON AND LAND REFORM

by Lynda Glennie
In 1976 Lord Shackleton’s first economic study of the Falkland Islands had recommended the immediate setting up of a
Development Agency which would buy asbentee owned farms for subdivision and resale to Falkland Islanders and outsiders.
In 1980 the Falkland Islands Company offered their 98,000 acre farm at Green Patch on East Falkland for sale, and six local
families were selected from fifteen applicants for the 14 to 20,000 acre *small’ farms. Since that time four more absentee owned
farms, at Roy Cove, Packes Port Howard, Packes Fox Bay and San Carlos have been sold to twenty-seven families.

THE DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

Since 1983, the new Development Corporation have
made amazing inroads, burning red tape. earning the
respect of [slanders, in a way that experts, advisers and civil
servants had never donc before, Chief Executive David
Taylor and General Manager Simon Armstrong had the
“Shackleton 31 Million” to juggle with: not much, in & land
desperate for fencing, reseeding, new farm buildings and
jetties, not to mention roads,

The Corporation offers financial help to any Falklands
enterprise that can be termed “developing’. but most of its
energy is directed, rightly, towards the small farmer.
Mortgage repayment terms, S0% grants for stock, seed and
equipment, and buildings are all part of the new deal

GREEN PATCH SUCCESS

Economist Mark Felton from Edinburgh University,
who made a study of the structure and size of Green Patch
and the six farms ito which it was subdivided in 1979/80,
found the results clearly encouraging “with the
improvement of the years 1979/80 to 1983/84 compared to
the vears 1975/76 to 1978/79 being on an average 15% .7 He
concluded that the “the data support the view that
productivity increases after subdivision and that this
increase continues consistently over several years.”

Bradford wood agent Colin Smith, who sells wool for
many of the twenty-seven indenpendent Islands farms,
would go further and points out that “the figures in 1982/83
were distorted by, firstly, losses of production and,
secondly, increase in double growths as sheep were
recovered from minefields.” He calculated that wool

production in 1983/84 of 190,000 Ibs. meant an increase of
60.5% in volume compared to the first vear,

1985 is proving to be a record wool season with the
average price for Falklands wool at I1SO0/185p. per kilo,
mecaning 160/ 165p. per kilo at the farm gate,

RISING LAND PRICE

Lord Shackleton, in the House of Lords, stressed that
the Falkland Islands Company’s record in mantaining
farms has been good — but the Company still owns 43% of
the land, and has not put one farm on the market since
Green Patch. He shared with Islanders the fear that the
price of farmland would rise to a point where it was out of
reach of Istanders. “Itis vital”, Lord Shackleton said. “that
the Falkland Islands Company make the next move ™,
SHACKLETON’S RETURN VISIT

In May Lord Shackleton visited the Falkland Islands
again, travelling on the maugural TriStar flight for the
Opening of Mount Pleasant Airport. He met again the
familiecs who had pioneered subdivision in 1980, John
Ezard of the Guardian newspaper was with him at Mount
Kent and noted “"Shackleton’s oldest political children, the
McPhees, Watsons, Heathmans, Gosses and Molkenbuhrs
trekked in especially to see him™,

Lord Shackleton said that his visit has convineed him
that time is not on the side of the Islanders. There is still a
drain of profits from the Islands back to Britain, and the
need still exists. said Lord Shackleton "to establish a
degree of independence, pride and self-sufficiency among
the Islanders by enabling them to own their own farms.”

“Lymsda Glennie inverviewed Lord Shackleton earfy in June 1985,




1984

The FIDC Annual Report and Accounts
for the year ending December 31, 1984
will be published in August 1985. This
repon goes into further detail on all the
areas in development mentioned here,

Copies are obtainable from the
Falkland Islands Government Office,
29 Tuften Street, London SW1P 3QL
telephone 01-222 2542 or from

The Falkland Islands Development
Corporation,

Stanley, Falkland Islands.

Falkland Islands Newsletter — August 1985

Falkland
Islands
Development
Corporation

The Falkland Islands Development Corporation has just

published an Annual Report and Review of its activities in
1984. The Corporation came into existence in mid 1984 and

since then has put

into effect many of its aims and objectives

within its broad remit “to encourage and assist the economic
development of the Falkland Islands™.

The specific goals that the FIDC has set
are:

1 to increase the range of employment
ol:ponunllios particularly by encouraging
diversification of the economy;

2 to increase population levels through
selective immigration;

3 to increase the long-term capacity of
the Falkiand Islands to develop with the
eventual aim of self sufficiency;

4 to improve community facilities.

A broadly based sectoral strategy has
been adopted 1o fulfil these goals. The
development of tourism and the
processing on the Islands ol Falklands
wool are major priorities in developing
the natural resources of the Islands.

The Corporation also seeks to reduce the
outflow of funds from the Islands b
encouraging the local production o
goods or the provision of services that
would otherwise have to be imported into
the Islands. The building of a new dairy
Is a prime example.

The Corporation is concentrating its
efforts on two separate, but
complementary development routes;

a the provision of financial assistance 1o
individuals and companies o encourage
the development of their ideas and
opportunities;

b research into and initiation of
development schemes which are likely 1o
be of long-term benelit to the Island’s
economy, but which are initially not a
viable risk for individuals to undertake.




Agriculture

The Falkland Islands’ economy is based
on agriculture with a large proportion of
the Island’s workforce either directly or
Indirectly employed on the land.

The development of the agricultural
economy is being encouraged in a
number of ways:

® A range of land and sheep
Improvement schemes is being financed
by assistance to landowners.

® The provision of basic agricultural
supplies to farmers is being studled and
a committee Is studying the formation of
an Agricultural Cooperative.

® A new dalry complex is being built at
Mullet Creek

® The up-grading o! the local abattoir is
laking place and a study is being carried
out with the UK Meat and Livestock
Commission for further improvements

® A commercial market garden is being
designed by Stapley (Contracts) Ltd and
a lirst salad crop is expected in 1986.

® Discussions are taking place on the
desirability of a Falkland Islands Wool
Board.

Tourism
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Energy and communications
The aim of the Corporation is to achleve
the maximum degreee of self-sufficiency
in energy.

® A mechanised peat harvesting project
will, it is hoped, ensure that peat takes
the place of oil in the domestic heating
market in Stanley

® Investigations into small scale
gasification and the extent of workable
peat reserves will determine whether
producergas can be used to fuel
oxisting diesel generator plant

® The leasibility of a wind generator is
being discussed.
® The FIDC is to recommend to the

Falkland Isiands Governmen! (FIG) the
acdoption of a long term integrated land,

The FIDC, in conjunction with the British Sea and air transpor! development

Tourist Authority, is undertaking a major
market survey in the US and Western
Europe to determine the potential of the
Falklands as a tourlst location.

lan Strange, the famous Falkland
Islands’ naturalist and writer is
preparing detalled descriptions and
photographs of the key tourist ‘centres’

There are many exciting and innovative
plans:

® Key “centres’ for tourists will be
selacted, each representing an
interlinked yet different integral part of
Falklands life,

® Port Howard and Pebble Island will
be developed br converting obsolete
farm buildings Into small country hotels.

® Cruises in a converted Inlerisland
schooner and boat trips in inflatable
launches will be operated by South
Atlantic Marine Services Limited, a
newly formed company, The tourist will
be able to visit the beauty spots around
Staniey,

® Tourlsts will have the opportunity 1o
dive on the Islands' unigue collection of
historic shipwrecks.

programme.

Industriallservice

Added value to the Islands’ exports,
diversification of the economy, import
substitution and the provision of local
services all tlow from the development
of the industrial/service sector

The FIDC are specifically encouraging
the establishment of businesses that
utilise the natural resources of the
Islands. There are three main examples
ol this policy:

® The development of a spinning and
knitting mill. The Falkiand Mill Limited
has been established with FIDC
assistance and the first garments have
been produced.

® The Corporation has assisted In the
formation of several small businesses
including an electrical contractor, a
garage, a retailing co-operative and a
restaurant and bar.

® An Intensive construction and
management training package has been
devised by the FIDC in co-operation with
the Wimpey Group to increase the
capability of one of the Island’s jobbing
buillders.

Fisheries

The lish resources lying up 1o 150 miles
off the coast of the islands constitute
the outstanding possibility for future
economic growth,

Three major surveys In the lellowing
areas are planned;

® Fishing in coastal waters - The
‘Coastal Pioneer' has been contracted
from Fortoser Ltd of Grimsby 1o fish
experimentally around the Islands.
Assessment of the availability of
different species, their location and their
seasonal variations, is to be carried out
Aed crab has already been caught

® Off-shore tishing - An off-shore
fishing survey will canied oul over a
two year period by CTC Fisheries Ltd.
Two large trawlers will be used for this
task

® Farming and ranching salmon - A
pilot project is also underway utilising
mullet and mutton as locally produced
feed for a small saimon farm. The
Institute of Aquacuiture of Stirling
University are working with FIDC on this
project

Land sub-division

Under recommendations of the 1982
Shackleton Report the FIDC has taken
over the responsibility of land
sub-division lrom FIG,

Four farms have already been
sub-divided - Green Patch, Roy Cove,
Packe Bros and San Carlos.

A Farm Management Advisory Officer
arrived on the Island early in 1985 to
assist in this project.
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The Memorial Plaque in St. Paul's Cathedral Unveiled by Her Majesty The Queen on 14th June 1982

THE GOLSPIE HIGH SCHOOL
MICROSCOPES

Regular readers of the Newsletter will recall Alan
Joyee's article published in Issue No. I8 (February 1984),
in which he told the moving story of how the children of
Golspie High School. Sutherland, had raised the money to
present a Leitz microscope to Stanley Senior School. The
microscope was inscribed with the name of Scots
Guardsman James Revnolds DCM, killed in action on
Mount Tumbledown on 14th June, 1982, the final day of
the Falklands War. The microscope had been safely
delivered to the Senior School in Stanley on 30th October,
1983, in the presence of the Chief of Staff British Forces
Falkland Islands and Sir Rex Hunt

In Issue No. 21 (November 1984), Mr, Joyce was able
to carry the story a little further and tell us how i cairn built
above the Loch Shin by Licutenant Alastair Bruce, Scots
Guards, m memory of his orderly Guardsman James
Reynolds, was dedicated in front of the children of Golspie
High School on 18t June, 1984,

Now Mr. Jovce has written to tell us the final episode
in the story

More microscope equipment has been purchased for
Staniey Senior School; this time it is £1.500 worth of Leitz-
Wild stereoscopic microscope equipment. This type of
microscope gives a three dimensional view of the "small’,
rather than ‘very small”, animal and plant life in the */z0"" to
2" size range. It is for examining insects, flowers and the
larger animals of the zooplankton, The most usctul teature
is that children use both eyes, like binoculars, also they
have incident and transmitted illumination.

Just as the original microscope was inscribed with the
name of Guardsman James Reynolds, the steroescopic unit
has been inscribed with the name of his mate Guardsman
David Malcolmson, who was killed at the same nme as
Guardsman Reynolds, Shoulder to shoulder, they were
carrying the front of a stretcher on Mount Tumbledown
when the mortar bomb landed. David’s mother, Mrs
Malcolmson, who is an invalid, gave permission for her
son's name, inscribed on a memorial plaque, to be fitted to
the base of the stereoscopic microscope.

The first part of the equipment was taken south by P &
O on the last visit of Uganda, and presented by Capiain
Scott-Masson to Sir Rex Hunt, who, in turn, duly made the
presentation at the School. The final part of the equipment
1s now on the way out with the Falkland Islands Company
charter vessel, A E.S,

I'he help given by Leitz has been outstanding, also that
given by Lloyds Brokers and Members of Lloyds. We
thought people might like to know the names of the other
firms who supported the Golspie High School project
AKZO CPhillipsElectronics
Charles Letts & Co, Ltd,  Price Waterhouse
Electrolux Ltd. R.T.Z. Services
Hewlett Packard Ltd Shell UK
Lilly Industries Texas Instruments Lid
Lyle Offshore Group plc  Thomas Nelson & Sons Ltd
Marconi Space and 3 M United Kingdom plc

Detence Systems Ultramar plc
J. Marr & Son Ltd Private Donations
Midland Bank plc








































